
 

 
 

 
 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians,                                                    Friday 13th March 2020 
 
 
 

We have had some fabulous independent story writing and book making in             

Reception this week. It is lovely to hear and see the children so enthusiastic about    

stories and wanting to share their work. Children are becoming more confident when 

writing and not being afraid to ‘have a go’. They are also using the resources in class      

independently, to support their writing, which is what we are always encouraging 

them to do.  

 

In maths we have been using none standard units of measure such as our soft bricks, 

paper clips and multi-link cubes to measure different objects. Children have been     

using their number knowledge and mathematic language such as ‘more’ and ‘fewer’ to 

compare objects they have measured. We then moved on to using rulers to measure 

items.   Children quickly understood that placing the object at the beginning of the ruler 

is the correct way to measure to get the most accurate measurement.  

 

Mr Lucas has introduced a new topic this half term. Dynamics. He is very impressed 

with the children using the correct vocabulary and applying and building on new skills 

each week. Music is a lovely time to watch the children’s confidence grow.  

 

We will be attending Old Swan Library on Tuesday afternoon. Please see attached letter for details. 

 

Diary Dates 

Wednesday’s (on going) 2:45 p.m. — Story time.  

Friday 27th March  RJ Family Assembly  

 

 Have a lovely weekend 

 

Reception Staff 


